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ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY 

Sunday - January 25, 1981 
following Services 

AGENDA 

1 - Election of Assembly Officers 
2 - Elections: 6 Parish Council 

3 Nominating Cow~itt ee 
3 Auditing Committee 

3 - Report of the Pastor 
4 - Report of Parish Council 
5 - Report of Church Organizations 
6 - Report of Auditing Committee 
7 - 1981 Budge t 
8 - New business 

A l"ght un h will be served after the Divine 
Liturgy in the Church Center to members who 
plan to attend the meeting. 

Those who are paid-up members of the 
Parish through 1980 are eligible to 
vote. 
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HOLIDAY GREETINGS 

Philip and Kohar Arpiarian and Family 
Dr. and Mrs. R. Altounian and Family 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Apkarian and Family 
Cesarine Boyajian 
Mr. and Mrs. Garabed Boghosian 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Borgersen and Family 
Victoria and Frank Coviello 
Deran and Ann Chopoorian 
Mrs. Anna Dabakian and Son Thomas 
Anna Marie Dallakian 
Mr. and Mrs. Nubar Dorian and Family 
Ann Dadaian 
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Field 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Genjian and Family 
Dick Hachadoorian 
Father Carnig and Yeretzgin Rose Hallajian 
Archbishop Vatche Hovsepian 
Deramayr Ovsanna Hovsepian 
Zaven and Claire Hovsepian and Family 
Mr. and Mrs. Hagop Hovsepian and Family 
June and Jack Keshishian and Sons 
Matilde and Armen Kalbian 
Artemis and Parsey Koundakjian 
Nectar and Varujan Kaloustian and Family 
Mr . and Mrs. Jirayr Kevorkian 
Mr. and Mrs . Hagop KI'adjian and Family 
Mrs. Zorah Kebabjian 
Charles and Florence Kuzujian and Family 
Edgard and Margaret Kalfaian 
Mr. and Mrs . Charles Mrr.son 
Gladys Malgranian 
Charles, Margaret and June Mekjian 
Mr. Leon Manoukian 
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Nersesian and Boys 

Mr . and Mrs . Richard Assoian 
Bertha Najarian 
Mrs . Victoria Najimian 
Vivian A. Paboojian 
Anna Rosenberg 
Mr . and Mrs . Carnig Shenloogian and John 
Mr . and Mrs . John E. Shenloogian 
Mr . and Mrs. Charles Shenloogian 
Mr. and Mrs. Zaven Seraidarian 
Arpena and Peter Sbarbaro 
Mrs. Nevart and Miss Lucy Soovajian 
Mrs . Nevart and Miss Virginia Shenloogian 
Mr . and Mrs . John Tarzian 
Arax Takakjian 
Terlemezian Family 
Davie and Andrea Tilbian 
Arshagouhi Tavitian and Family 
Mrs . Antaram Tookmanian 
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Tashjian 
Berjouhi Teshkoyan 
Mr. and Mrs. H. Takakjian and Family 
Elizabeth and Bertha Turnamian 
Victoria Vezirian 
Vahan and Alice ~arifian 
Mr . and Mrs . Lud Shahbazian 
Mr. Richard G. Kalbian 

WISHING YOU A BLESSED CHRISTMAS AND A JOYOUS NEW YEAR 



WOMEN' S GUILD 

The Women's Guild celebrated its 46th 
Anniversary on Sunday, October 19. For 
the celebration, all the members attended 
Badarak and participated in Holy Communion. 
A special Hokehankisd Service was held for 
all the deceased members of the Guild. 

Pins were awarded for 25 years of service 
to Mary Nalbandian and Lucy Saradarian; 10 
years of service to Virginia Fourounjian, 
Eugenie Mandikian and Victoria Tavitian; 
and 5 years of service to Helen Apkarian 
and Marge Pinajian. 

We were happy to see so many friends and 
relatives present to help make this occa­
sion a memorable one. Refreshments were 
served in the Church Center after the 
Liturgy . 

SENIOR CITIZENS LUNCHEON 

On November 18th, Holy Cross Union City 
Church Seniors had an opening day luncheon 
for the newly renovated annex which was 
don to perfection. 

The food committee headed by Mrs. Rose 
Tamalian prepared a delicious lula kebab 
luncheon. 

We were honored with a surprise visit by 
Surpazan Vatche who blessed the luncheon 
table. After lunch, Surpazan spent some 
time reminiscing with his former parish­
ioners . Also following lunch, Der Hayr 
said a few words and invited our Chairlady 
and Master of Ceremonies, Mary Seraidarian, 
who entertained us all with her singing. 

As appreciation to the Parish Council and 
the Renovation Committee's efforts by 
beautifying the annex which is used by our 
Senior group every Tuesday, our members 
decided to donate $700 towards the Renova­
tion Fund. 

Despite the bad weather a large gathering 
attended and everyone enjoyed the day, es­
pecially the conclusion with Armen Baham­
ian singing for us in his beautiful voice. 

Rose TaP1alian 
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DEDICATION CEREMONY 

After fo~r mon.ths of hard work the Holy 
Cross Church Annex (Mesrobian School) was 
dedicated in all its beauty on Sunday, Nov­
ember 16. This completion marked the second 
phase -- the first being t~e chur:h itself 
-- of the exciting renovat1on proJects 
which we are in the process of undertaking. 
we hope that we will be able to report to 
our parishioners on the third phase of the 
general renovations which.will be the nec­
essary reparis of the par1sh house. 

The Dedication Ceremony began with the 
choir singing "Oorakh Ler" and leading the 
procession with Der Hayr, the Deacons and 
the Altar Boys following. The four corners 
of the Annex were blessed. Der Hayr spoke 
a few words and introduced the Chairman 
of the Parish Council, Philip Arpiarian, 
who made a toast celebrating the happy 
occasion. Mr. Arpiarian then invited the 
Chairman of the Renovation Committee, Deran 
Chopoorian, who added his thanks and.we~l 
wishes to the parishioners. Mr. Arp1ar1an 
expressed special thanks to Deran Chopoor­
ian and Harold Azmelian who spent endless 
hours supervising the project. 

we thank the Women's Guild under the . 
Chairmanship of Arpena Sbarbaro, for thelr 
fine work in preparing the refreshments. 
The beautifully decorated tables which 
added warmth to the occasion were super­
vised by Mary Shalakian. Finger-tip sand­
wiches and many delicious desserts were 
enjoyed by all. 

We thank all those friends and parishioners 
who were with us that day to share in the 
joy of seeing a job well-done and sharing 
in the Christian fellowship of the occa-
sion. 

Der Hayr's prayer of Bahbaneech and the 
group singing of Hayr Mer ended the day. 

We invite all those who have not yet made 
their donations to the Renovation Project 
to do so -- we need everyone's support. 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS 

Mr. Thomas Dabakian, Sunday School teacher 
for students aged 13 and 14 (Intermediate 
Grade) reports that eight full-time pupils 
have thus far participated in regular week­
ly classes. In addition they visited the 
Diocesan Headquarters in New York on Satur­
day, October 11th, to view the "Armenian 
Heritage Collection", presented a program 
on Sunday, October 12th commemorating "Cul­
tural Month", had fun at the annual "Hallo­
ween Get-Together" on October 26, received 
Holy Communion on November 2nd and partici­
pated in a "Thanksgiving Program" on Novem­
ber 23-rd. During the month of December, 
the students will partake in the yearly 
Christmas Program on Sunday, December 21st. 

They also learn and sing the Sharagans and 
Hymns on a periodic basis, view religious 
films, and of course, read and discuss their 
term's study course: "Real Living" -a 
small group life experience with the Gospe l 
of Luke. 

Mr. Dabakian's students include: Arlene Al­
tounian, Marisa Bier, Sonya Bozoyan, Kim 
Hovsepian, David Kevorkian, Richard Metjian, 
James Proodian and Rehan Sariminasian. 
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CANDIDATES FOR THE SERVICE OF THE 
ARMENIAN CHURCH 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, 
Primate of the Diocese of the Armenian 
Church of America, has issued a call to 
qualified young men of good character to 
devote themselves to the service of the 
Armenian nation through the priesthood of 
our Mother Church. 

Young men graduating from high school are 
invited to contact the Primate directly to 
discuss their college and seminary studies; 
college graduates are asked to discuss with 
the Primate the various programs of theo­
ological study developed by the Diocese so 
that each individual can pursue the course 
best suited to his needs and capabilities. 

At a time when Diocesan activities are ex­
panding and new parishes are growing rapid­
ly in many parts of the country, the 
priesthood of our Church offers exciting 
prospects for individual, spiritual and 
intellectual growth, as well as a chance 
to take a direct part in shaping the des­
tiny of the Armenian people and in spread­
ing the immortal word of Jesus Christ. 

Candidates are encouraged to send their 
resume to the Diocese at 630 Second Avenue, 
New York, N.Y. 10016, or to telephone 
(212) 686-0710 to arrange an interview. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

We wish to thank the followin g people for 
their generous donations to our Church: 

To Mrs. Nevart Soovajian for donating a 
hand-made chalice cover . She also donated 
similar hand-made chalice covers to the 
St. Mary ' s Church in Livingston and to the 
Sts. Sahag and Mesrob Church in Philadel­
phia. 

To Mr. and Mrs. Edward Bozoyan and Family 
for donating a Christmas Tree for use by 
our Church Organizations. 

To Mrs. Anita Avedesian for donating a 
Polaroid OneStep SE Land Camera. 

IN LIEU OF FLOWERS DONATIONS 

Donations totaling $562.00 were donated 
as follows in memory of MARY DALLAKIAN: 

Holy Cross Armenian Church 
Altar Candles 
Renovation Fund 
Vision 
Flowers 

$300.00 
20.00 

202.00 
20.00 
20.00 

Donations totaling $50.00 were donated 
to the Holy Cross Armenian Church in 
memory of EDWARD HAKIMIAN. 

Donations totaling $105.00 were donated to 
the Holy Cross Armenian Church in memory 
of LUCY CHULCHIAN. 

Donations totaling $1,925.00 were donated 
as follows in memory of ANNE HACHADOORIAN: 

Holy Cross Armenian Church 
Ladies Educational Society 
Women's Guild 

OTHER DONATIONS 

$1,125.00 
500.00 
300.00 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Keshishian donate $10.00 
to the Ladies Educational Society in cele­
bration of their 75th Anniversary in honor 
of their parent's, Mr. and Mrs. Carnig 
Shenloogian, anniversary. 

Onnik Dokmeci - Special Donation of $25.00 
to the Holy Cross Armenian Church. 

Mr. and Mrs. Haig Tashjian - $200.00 
Special Donation to Holy Cross Armenian 
Church. 

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Mason donated $200.00 
for the restoration and cleaning: of the 
paintings on the Altars. -

VISION Donation: Kohar Aharonian, $10.00 

We gratefully acknowledge receipt and 
thank all the donors for their generosity. 

Mrs. Josephine Shahbazian is home from the 
hospital and on the road to recovery. She 
and Lud want to thank all those who tele­
phoned her, sent flowers and cards to wish 
her well. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Sunday School 
Every Sunday - 10:30AM-12N 

Armenian School 
Every Saturday - 10A-12:30P 

Ladies Educational 
Every 2nd Wednesday of the Month 

Women's Guild 
Last Monday of every month - 8 PM 

Senior Citizens 
Every Tuesday - 12 Noon 

ACYOA, Jr. 
Friday evenings - once a month 

Choir 
Second Wednesday of the month - S PM 

PARISH NOTES 

WEDDINGS: On November 23: John E. Keshish­
ian and Isabella E. Bassi with Paul Kesh­
ishian as Bestman. 

Our best wishes for happiness to the newly­
weds. 

FUNERALS: On October 23 - Lucy Chulchian; 
on November 15 - Anne Hachadoorian. 

Our condolences to the bereaved families. 

BAPTISMS: On November 2: Jessica Mastroly, 
daughter of Diane and Fred Mastroly. God­
father Waldo Mastroly . 

iijoly Cl!ross Armrninn Cl!~urc~ 
318 • 27TH STREET 

UNION CITY. NEW JERSEY 07087 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 
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On November 8: Mary Jane Tipton, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. George Ber ger. Godfa ther, 
Richard C. Nersesian. 

On November 1: Aram Siruni, son of Anahit 
and Ashot Siruni. Godfather, Torkom 
Pailevanian . 

Our congratulations to the happy families. 
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